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February 28, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits the report “Creating Connections: Recommendations on the Eastside Rail Corridor from the Regional Advisory Council” and a motion that acknowledges the receipt of the report. These recommendations were developed in accordance with King County Council Motion 13801.
The report from the Regional Advisory Council is the result of extensive collaborative efforts of the new owners of the Eastside Rail Corridor: the cities of Redmond and Kirkland, Sound Transit, Puget Sound Energy, and King County. Through our effective cooperation, King County and its partners have created a vision for developing the corridor as a multiple-use facility in the heart of the vital and growing eastside, supporting rail, trail, and utility uses. The report serves as a forward-looking, essential guide for the development of the corridor to achieve this vision. I commend our partners for making the investments that have helped keep the corridor intact and in public ownership, and their diligence and creativity in developing a strategy for working collaboratively to build on our investments.
This report is the result of a collaborative planning process that incorporated public input through public comment at meetings of the Regional Advisory Council, a public open house in Bellevue, and the opportunity for the general public to provide comments at the Regional Advisory Council webpage. The recommendations presented address the priorities of the Regional Advisory Council for advancing the development of the Eastside Rail Corridor. These include:

· continuing the regional collaborative process, with the involvement of additional parties that can help achieve the vision;

· engaging in federal and state budget- and policy-making processes to secure support for key actions;

· updating the regional policy framework to reflect the importance and regional role of the Eastside Rail Corridor; and

· integrating the Eastside Rail Corridor into the planning process to address the mobility and utility needs of the region.
The report advances the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan by encouraging vibrant, prosperous, and sustainable communities and safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment. It also advances the goals of the County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative by supporting ongoing public access for all people to the Eastside Rail Corridor as a safe, clean, and enjoyable outdoor space and facility that will serve the interests of the citizens of the region.

The report supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by further enabling the planning and implementation of projects and programs in and along the Eastside Rail Corridor that enhance mobility through the availability and efficient use of multiple modes of transportation, including non-motorized modes.
Although Motion 13801 specified August 30, 2013, as the date for submittal of the recommendations, developing and refining the recommendations through this multi-stakeholder process took longer than expected.

It is estimated that this report required approximately 260 staff and consultant hours to produce, costing approximately $40,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is $1,300.
Thank you for your consideration of these recommendations. They will help King County residents take advantage of a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to significantly and strategically expand our regional transportation system, including rail and trail uses, and sustain the long-term, efficient delivery of utility services over a wide stretch of suburban King County. I urge the Council approve the accompanying motion, and look forward to continuing to work with you to realize the benefits of the county’s investments in the Eastside Rail Corridor.
If you would like more information on this motion or the report, please contact Bob Burns, Deputy Director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4520.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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